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Changes in Executive Leadership

To the College Community:

As you know, with changes in presidential leadership often come changes
in executive leadership. Over the past few weeks, there have been several
changes that [ want to bring to your attention.

As you have been made aware already, it is with mixed emotions that after
almost 42 years of dedicated service to the CUNY community, Dr.
Vincent Banrey has announced his retirement effective December 12,
2019.

I also want to share that Shereitte C. Stokes III, Vice President for
Institutional Advancement, will be leaving York College as of November
15. T want to thank him for his dedicated service to the campus community
and wish him the best in his next endeavor.

I will be announcing transition plans shortly for both areas and look
forward to partnering with the College to conduct a national search for
both positions. We will re-engineer these areas together as we continue to
achieve our strategic goals,

I would like to welcome to campus Vivian Febus-Cabrera, Executive
Director of Business Operations and Compliance. Vivian previously spent
more than 20 years at John Jay College of Criminal Justice as the Chief
Financial & Administrative Officer for the Student Activities Association,
Inc. She managed the fiscal, human resources and business practices for
what is a 4-million-dollar entity and has extensive experience. Serving as a
member of the executive team, she will work directly with me on the
development of several areas including revenue generating initiatives,
student fee management, and contract review.,

This is also a delayed announcement that Dana M. Trimboli has joined us
as the President’s Chief of Staff. Dana spent more than 15 years at John
Jay College of Criminal Justice and was previously at NYU School of
Medicine. She has extensive experience as a student success architect and
builder in areas such as immigrant student success, veteran resources, and
student wellness, all with the aim of facilitating seamless service

and coordinated programmatic efforts that impact retention. Dana is an
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experienced fundraiser, developed nationally a recognized peer leadership
program, and has presented on student food and housing insecurity across
the country. Serving as a member of the executive team, she advises the
President on a range of issues and is responsible for managing the timely
and accurate completion of deliverables that cross organizational lines.

I want to thank those of you I have already met and spoken with as part of
my “Listening Tour” and I encourage you to participate in the upcoming
Strategic Planning Forums advertised on campus. Please continue to share
your questions or concerns.

Thank you for all you do! Together, We Are One York.

-Berenecea Johnson Eanes, Interim President
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